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Dear Parent/carer, 
On Monday the leadership of the Trust all worked hard to focus on areas of the School 
Improvement Plan, this looks at the great practice we have in our schools already and how 
we can develop this further. You will undoubtedly hear about the plans we have as they 
evolve over the coming months. 
 
This week the children have been undertaking some very exciting work within their lessons, 
we have seen children producing some excellent extended pieces of writing and some very 
tricky math’s problems which have been a real challenge. We often speak to the children 
about resilience, having a go even when things seem difficult and persevering. The Children 
have certainly shown us this in abundance this week and they should be very proud of 
themselves. 
 
On Tuesday, Miss Frost met with all the music co-ordinators in Atherton and Tyldesley 
schools to discuss how we teach music and the different ways we can develop this. We have 
also booked in some very exciting Christmas singing events for the choir in the local 
community, I am sure this will get us all in the festive spirit as Christmas approaches. 
 
We have had some very exciting news this week as Mrs Shepherd has given birth to a 
beautiful baby boy ‘Henry Douglas’ who was born Thursday 11th October at 5:02am weighing 
8lb 14oz. Mother and baby are doing very well. 
 
Next Friday, we will be saying goodbye to Mrs Lythgoe who is leaving us to set up her own 
business. She will most certainly be missed; however I am sure you join me in wishing her 
well for the future. 
 
Kind regards 
Lisa Boardman 
Head of School 
The Wings’ CE Trust 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


